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The Hispanic Roundtable 

 PO Box 6368 Olympia, WA 98507
  http://www.hispanicroundtable.org
HISPANIC ROUNDTABLE (HRT) /LA MESA REDONDA 

May 25, 2005

Staff Present:
Rosita Bigelow – Head Start


Jose Diaz – Centralia Community College, HRT President


Patricia Hutcherson - SPSCC


Debbie Kovacs – North Thurston School District


Cliff Moore – WSU Extension

Carmen Murphy – Hispanic Women’s Network, HRT Treasurer


Sara Peté – Olympia Timberland Library, HRT Secretary



Josefina Pilon – St. Martin’s University

Ivan Rodriguez – CHOICE Regional Health Network

Samantha Soto - SPSCC

John Suessman – Lacey Police Department

· Welcome and Introductions

· Submittal and Approval of the March 23, and April 25 2006 meeting minutes.

· Fax Number

· Hispanic Round Table – Carmen’s fax number (360) 491-7300

· Latino Youth Summit – Cliff Moore’s Office (360) 

· Treasurer’s Report

· Given by Debbie Kovacs standing in for Shawn Lewis

· There are no further funds, besides interest to report.

· There are no additional membership fees to report.

· A PDF file of the membership form has been sent to Carmen and/or Jose and will be sent again.  When received it will be sent to Ivan to post in PDF format on the website.

· Membership Committee Update

· Carmen Murphy

· Always let Carmen know if your email or contact information changes.

· Carmen will be out of town a lot in the next few months

· She will have her laptop with her.

· She may be sending out notices earlier than usual.

· Shawn gets the membership checks and all mail sent to the PO Box.

· Carmen takes care of the electronic side of membership.

· Website

· Ivan would like to work on a new forum for the website in April.

· Normally the site gets about 500 visitors a week, this last week it has received over 1500, probably because of Vicente Fox’s visit to the area.

· If you have ideas or thoughts on the website, send them to hispanic@hispanicroundtable.org 

· HRT Planning Committee Meetings

· The last meeting was held on the Westside at IHOP.

· From now on meetings will be held at the WSU-Extension office.

· It’s in the strip mall behind Fred Meyer in Lacey.

· This is where Cliff Moore works.

· There are three meetings rooms:  one small, one that can hold 15 and one that can hold 30 people.

· Carmen will email dates to Cliff so that he can schedule the meetings.

· Grays Harbor Latino Group

· The Grays Harbor Latino Group will not be taking the Hispanic Roundtable name.

· They are going to go for 501(c)(3) status.

· John Valencia is the president of this group.

· South Sound Hispanic Roundtable.

· We are currently the Hispanic Roundtable of Thurston and Lewis counties.

· In the near future we may want to consider changing our name to the South Sound Hispanic Roundtable, which would include Thurston, Lewis, Mason, Grays Harbor, and Pacific counties.

· This will go on the next agenda.

· Wal-Mart Grant

· Jose will contact Shawn to see if Wal-Mart has agreed to the $1000 grant, John Suessman and Shawn requested.

· Latino Youth Summit

· Cliff is the chair of the Education Committee and thus chair of this year’s LYS.

· So far we’ve had several committee meetings and a lot of email communications.

· We have visited St. Martin’s campus.

· This year’s summit will happen on October 13th, a day when there is no school scheduled.

· The next committee meeting will be at 2:00 on May 31st at St. Martin’s.

· The theme will be decided on this date.

· Schools will need to be contacted and reminded to “save the date” before the school year is over.

· Oct. 1 will be the registration deadline.

· TRL will probably be doing the initial event posters based on student artwork collected by Veronica who visited the ESL class at North Thurston High School.

· All committee chairs should create a hardcopy binder and a disk with electronic versions of all pertinent committee information.

· Fundraising

· Shawn is chair of this committee.

· $2500 from Thurston Co. Public Health

· $2500 from N. Thurston School District.

· $1000 from WSU – Extension

· $1000 from Venture Bank

· Goal = $15,000

· Jose will speak to Wal-Mart again about breakfast donations.

· A request letter to Harborstone Credit Union has been sent.

· Website

· We’d like a place for people to donate to the LYS online.

· The volunteer form and a blurb about this year’s summit will also be there.

· We could use the youth graphics from last year.

· Sara will contact Olivia to see if she knows where the graphic can be found.

· Marketing/Promotion

· Lilia, Shawn, and Jose are on this committee.

· Once we have a theme the high schools will be contacted before the end of the school year.

· The Education reporter at the Olympian needs to be contacted, too.

· Food/Facilities

· Sodexho food is probably out of our budget.

· They have a $6 bag lunch and an $8 box lunch.

· We will talk to Los Pinos to see what they can offer.

· Programming

· Sara is chairing this committee.

· This committee communicates largely by email and had a meeting this week at the library.

· Anyone who got to see any of last year’s speakers and workshops should send any feedback to Sara (who will forward it to the committee) at spete@trlib.org. 

· Anyone with ideas for speakers for this year should also email Sara.

· Our first choice for a Keynote speaker is Representative Phyllis Guiterrez Kenney, and our second is Ricardo Sanchez.  Jose will contact the proposed speakers.

· Volunteers

· Lilia is chairing this committee.

· List of last year’s participants was sent to Lilia.

· There were 60 on-site last year.

· Last year many of the volunteers were students or employees at SPSCC.  We’d like the same thing to happen this year but with St. Martin’s.

· Last year’s volunteer registration form will be modified by Olivia.

· This form should go up on our website.

· Jo will recruit volunteers from SMU.  The Minorities Action Club is one possibility.

· Raffle Donations

· Alicia was the chair of this committee.

· We have been unable to get a hold of Alicia.

· This year the prizes may just come from all who have an information or education table.  Like past years they will be required to bring a prize worth at least $25.

· Information/Education booths

· Carmen is chair of this committee.

· Carmen needs to tour SMU and will set this up with Jo.

· The Foyer will contain registration in the morning and booths later in the day.

· The community tables can also be set up in the lunch room.

· Carmen will update the forms for this year.

· Community booths will need to bring a gift of $25 or more.

· Education booths will be charged $100.

· Artwork

· Sara contacted several art and ESL teachers at North Thurston to set up an appointment to get artwork done for the publicity and brochures.

· Veronica went to the school to meet with the kids and get the artwork.

· We think the students have been working on some sort of quilt.

· We will display the work in its entirety and honor the students on the day of the summit.

· We will choose one panel to use in the brochures, posters, etc.

· Registration

· We will need to update the form and put it on our website.

· We will need to get student names, addresses, phone numbers and emails.

· The capacity this year is 350 students.

· There will be a code of conduct to be signed this year.

The next LYS committee meeting is on May 31st at St. Martin’s.
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